
The global slowdown!
Yesterday saw confirmation that the 
Japan’s economy had unexpectedly 
slipped into recession after GDP 
contracted at an annualized pace of 

-0.4% in Q4 2024, while the previous 
quarter was also revised lower to -3.3% 
as both households and businesses cut 
spending for a third straight quarter. This 
saw Japan’s economy slipped to fourth 
in the ‘who is the largest’ competition in 
USD terms, with Germany moving up to 
3rd. But let’s be honest, looking at the 
top 4, the US, China, Germany, and Japan, 
it’s fair to say the 3 or the 4 are going 
backwards at a fast pace with only the US 
economy performing well.

The EU confirmed their economy 
entered 2024 on a weaker footing than 
expected, and as a result they lowered 
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their GDP outlook by 0.4% to 0.8% for 
the Euro-area. After narrowly avoiding a 
recession H2 2023, it is anticipated that 
all countries within the zone will grow in 
2024, although it will be largely benign. 
On a positive note, they also revised their 
inflation forecast lower to 2.7% in 2024 
and to 2.2% in 2025. On a side note, the 
Eurozone posted a EUR16.8bn trade 
surplus in December.

The UK economy also officially entered a 
recession after Q4 GDP contracted -0.3%, 
which was worse than the expected -0.1% 
and follows on from Q3’s -0.1% decline. 

The headline data from the US wasn’t 
that good either, although I believe 
there are some mitigating elements. US 
retail sales contracted at their fastest 
pace since March 2023 falling -0.8% 
in January, which was worse than the 
forecast -0.1% fall, while the December 
number was revised down to 0.4% rise in 
December. But from what I understand 
the US consumer is moving away 
from purchasing goods to purchasing 
experiences which is hard to pick up in the 
data. Essentially, Americans are buying 
tickets to Taylor Swift shows rather than 
flat screen TV’s, which is probably bad 
news for China as that’s where the TVs 
are made. US industrial production also 
eased -0.1% in January, missing market 
expectations of a 0.3% bounce, although 
there was one positive after initial claims 
eased -8k to 212k although continuing 
claims exceed expectations printing at 
1,895k.  

Looking at the Antipodeans, Australian 

consumer inflation expectations 
remained steady at their 2-year low of 
4.5% in February, but we can’t say the 
same about the unemployment rate 
after it climbed to a 2-year high at 4.1% 
in January, from 3.9% in the prior month. 
The participation rate was unchanged at 
66.8% with just 0.5k workers added to 
the workforce. 

In New Zealand, net migration was 
up for the month December to 7260, 
way above Novembers 2740 and also 
exceeding estimates of 6780. Tourist 
arrivals also rocketed upward for the 
month of December by 14.8% compared 
to the previous December, with the gains 
mostly coming from Australia.

Simply put, FX markets were quiet with 
the NZD and AUD a touch firmer, as are 
equity and commodity markets, which 
naturally saw bond yields ease back. 

As I type …
… RBNZ Governor Adrian Orr, 
acknowledged, “A flexible approach to 
inflation targeting, with a medium-term 
focus, remains appropriate. Bringing levels 
of core inflation in line with our 1.0%-3.0% 
target is an important part of bringing 
inflation back to its 2.0% midpoint. We 
have got more work to do to get inflation 
expectations anchored to 2.0%. The removal 
of the MSE objective does not mean any big 
changes to our monetary policy strategy.”
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